

Picket Piece Residents Association

Minutes of meeting online – 8th July 2020

Attending: Chris Parker (CP) Pippa Hulme (PH) Tom Stevenson (TS) Keith Rackham (KP) Andrew Perry (AP)

Apologies: Chris Grant (CG) Michael Leese (ML)

1. Welcome
2. Update from last meeting
 - a) Resident governing body – CP has paperwork – **update next meeting**
 - b) Funding – CG update via email, has another meeting with Mandie. Defibrillator – Andrea emailed with info on funding that has been done, **update next month.**
 - c) Local paving – no further update – is likely Hampshire highways technically
 - d) Newsletter – Andrea is going to redo a newsletter but this has been held up due to covid.
 - e) Environmental - proposed litter pick and mow youth pitch grass no update as yet – **pick up next month**
 - f) Speed indicator sign update – Andover Town Council have s72 license
3. Signage and road markings – recent Facebook discussion on lack of road signs and markings at junctions – committee feels this may be a management company (Remus) or possible test valley/Hampshire Highways (depending on who adopts the road) would need looking onto before any road markings could be done.
4. Signage for dog fouling – recent Facebook discussion as increase in dog fouling on green areas. Question as to any bin locations – PH had noticed 2 by village hall and 1 by local playpark (although thought it might be a temp bin while the playparks were closed) Has been previous 'white flag' event (marking feaces with white flags to highlight) AP mentioned on a recent walk away from area, poop bags were on offer in case people were caught short/had run out – something to maybe consider.
5. Mum, baby and toddler group – CP has been in touch with the leaders recently to see if the PPRA can offer any assistance/potential mutual event. Waiting response
6. Future events – none planned due to covid-19 situation, although as lockdown is starting to ease now. Social club currently members only.
7. AOB – none raised at this time
8. Date of next committee meeting - 5th August, likely webex.

Action points for next meeting: highlighted